ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY

[FRL-             ]
Notice of Availability of Electronic Reporting; MyRCRAid
Responsible Agency:  Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) Office of Resource Conservation and Recovery (ORCR).
Notice
The Resource Conservation and Recovery Act (RCRA) of 1976, as amended by the Hazardous and Solid Waste Amendments (HSWA) of 1984, requires EPA to establish a national regulatory program to ensure that regulated wastes are managed in a manner protective of human health and the environment.  Section 3010 of Subtitle C of RCRA, as amended, requires any person who generates, transports, or recycles regulated waste or who owns or operates a facility for the treatment, storage, or disposal of regulated waste to notify EPA of their waste activities, including the location and general description of the activities and the regulated wastes handled.  In 1980, EPA created a standard form (EPA Form 8700‑12) to be used by the general public to notify EPA of their regulated waste activities and satisfy the statutory requirements of Section 3010.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION:  

As of March 4, 2013, handlers of RCRA-regulated waste can notify EPA of their waste activities electronically via MyRCRAid.  MyRCRAid is a CDX dataflow that interfaces with the RCRAInfo database.
How to Access the System: myRCRAid can be accessed by going to https://cdx.epa.gov and registering with cdx and selecting myRCRAid as your Program Service.

How to Get Help for the System: The CDX Help desk is available for help with myRCRAid.  There are also several user's guides.  There is a user guide to guide the user through the registration process on CDX which is distributed by each State that has adopted the use of myRCRAid and then there is a user's guide for using myRCRAid.  That guide is posted in RCRAInfo and in myRCRAid.

For Further Information Contact:  Joe Wilson, Office of Resource Conservation and Recovery (mail code 5303P), Environmental Protection Agency, 1200 Pennsylvania Ave., NW, Washington, DC 20460; telephone number: 703-347-8578; fax number: 703-308-8433; email address:  wilson.joe@epa.gov.

Dated: ________________        

______________________
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